
 1 

October 2020     www.cascadesportscarclub.org                            ISSUE 10 

 
§ The 45TH ANNUAL ENDURO is HERE!!   OCTOBER 17, 2020  pgs. 2-3, 18-
27  

§ The 54TH ANNIVERSARY GHOULS GAMBOL is just around the    corner,     
OCTOBER 31, 2020  pgs. 4, 17 

 
§ Board Member and Committee Chair Information  pg. 5 
§ Upcoming Events  pg. 6 
§ Cascade Board Minutes  pg. 7 
§ Bud Kinder Memorial Outstanding Member nomination Information
(DEADLINE OCTOBER 15)  pg.  8 

§ Board of Director Nomination information (DEADLINE OCTOBER 15)  pg. 9 
§ Dash for Kids information and online Auction of remaining items  pg. 10-11 
§ Volunteer Points totals through September 2020   pg. 12 
§ Cascade Geargrinder Report  pgs. 13-16 
§ GHOULS GAMBOL  information pg. 17 
§ Cascade Enduro information  pgs. 18-27 
§ Photos for fun!  pg. 28 
§ Classified Ads  pgs. 29-32  (Including a DREAM Vacation to Monaco Gran Prix) 

§ PIR Covid Policies   pgs.  33-34 
§ Hooligan Award information  pg. 35 
§ Cascade Sports Car Club Expense Report pg. 36 

 
 

The 2020 Cascade Festival of Endurance will be a 
NO-CHICANE Event, will  begin with a LeMans 
start, and will ñendò in the Dark.  We are seeking 
Drivers AND Volunteers to make the 45th Annual 
Enduro the BEST EVER!!Registration ends October 

15, 2020  
11:59 pm PDT 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org


 2 

īĬĉÕ ììĎ²å +²ă¾²ÃÇ =Çăĉ×ė²å òÐ 4ìÃĎÿ²ì¾Ç ]¾ĉŁ ĨĮļ ĩħĩħ 
sÿ²¾ã 4ìĉÿĞļ jÇÑ×ăĉÿ²ĉ×òìļ ²ìÃ sÇ¾Õ DìÐòÿë²ĉ×òìļ ×ì¾åŁ gDj +òė×Ã-Ĩİ üòå×¾Ğ 



 3 

 

īĬĉÕ ììĎ²å +²ă¾²ÃÇ =Çăĉ×ė²å òÐ 4ìÃĎÿ²ì¾Ç ]¾ĉŁ ĨĮļ ĩħĩħ 
sÿ²¾ã 4ìĉÿĞļ jÇÑ×ăĉÿ²ĉ×òìļ ²ìÃ sÇ¾Õ DìÐòÿë²ĉ×òìļ ×ì¾åŁ gDj +òė×Ã-Ĩİ üòå×¾Ğ 



 4 

http://msreg.com/CSCCOctoberRally 

http://msreg.com/CSCCOctoberRally 

http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/Files/Road_Rally_Rules_2020.pdf 

2345 NW Nicolai St. Portland, OR  97210 

Geargrinder Coronovirus Message 

www.cascadegeargrinders.org 

rally@cascadesportscarclub.org 

#CSCC Road Rally 

https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/cscc-2020-ghouls-gambol-dealers-supply-cascade-sports-car-club-road-rally-031521
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/cscc-2020-ghouls-gambol-dealers-supply-cascade-sports-car-club-road-rally-031521
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/Files/Road_Rally_Rules_2020.pdf
https://www.google.com/maps/place/2345+NW+Nicolai+St,+Portland,+OR+97210/@45.541687,-122.7018819,17z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x549509de1625b57f:0x1cb4da51a70a0ea6!8m2!3d45.5418612!4d-122.7012732?hl=en
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/news/coronavirus-message.pdf
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org/index.html
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/143585006309219/
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CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB 
http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org 

President     Vince Vavrosky 

president@cascadesportscarclub.org 
503-789-6547 

CASCADE CONFERENCE REPRESENTATIVES 

CASCADE RACE OFFICIALS 

CASCADE COMMITTEE CHAIRPEOPLE 

CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB, INC AUSPUFF PUBLICATION 
The AUSPUFF is published monthly for CSCC, Inc. The contents are the sole responsibility of CSCC, Inc. The AUSPUFF and its contents are  copyrighted É 2011, by 
Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc., with all rights reserved. Unsolicited articles and photographs are welcome. No responsibility is assumed for their return. Opinions or 
viewpoints expressed are those of the writers and not necessarily those of Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc.. Please send items for publication to the Editor at the above 
e-mail address, to: PO Box 4304, Portland, OR 97208, or bring them to the monthly meeting. Articles are greatly appreciated. The AUSPUFF is provided at no charge 
to all members of Cascade Sports Car Club, Inc. Send all address changes and advertising, both classified and display, to the P.O. Box or e-mail address  above.   

Submittal deadline is the 15th of each month.  If you would like to be removed from the Auspuff mailing list, kindly send your removal request to:  
cascadeauspuff@gmail.com 

Vice President 
Brett McKown 
vicepresident@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Secretary 
Linda Blackburn 
secretary@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Treasurer 
Bob Peters 
treasurer@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

503-365-8680 

Director 
Skip Yocom 
director1@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

 

Director 
Charles Freeborn 
director3@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Director 
Mark Ling 
director4@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Director  
Brian Anderson 
director2@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

Director (Alt) 
Signa Vernholm 
altdirector@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org  

 
E-Board Rep. 
Chris Heinrich  
503-690-0939  

chrisjheinrich@aol.com 

 
E-Board, Alt. Rep. 
Dave Dunning 

 
kayak.daved@gmail.com 

 

 
Contest Board Rep. 
Brian Anderson 
Brian.a.anderson27 
@gmail.com 

 
Contest Board, Alt. 

 
Open 

Competition  
Committee 
Vince Vavrosky 

presi-
dent@cascadeesportsca

rclub.org 

503-789-6547 

 
Race Officials Div. Rep. 

 Gail Fetterman 
gailfetterman@comcast.net  

Race Chairman 
Majid ñMJò Hajari-Zadeh 
mj@casabellagranite.com 

503-807-5539 
 

Asst. Race Chairman 
Mike Smith 

mikes@patriotfire.com 

Starter 
Ralph Hunter 

Kim Kuzma McFarland  
kdkuzma@gmail.com 

 Communications 
 Bonnie Aarseth 

bonnieaarseth@gmail.com  

Teresa Hanken 
tlynn571@msn.com  

Timing and Scoring 
Linda Blackburn 
360-513-9769 
Dragondreams21 
@gmail.com 

Tech 
Carl Feague 

cfeague@msn.com 
  Asst.Richard (Alex) Street 
rsturbochargerservice 

@gmail.com 
 

Driver Services 
Kasey Klaus 
503-929-0054 

kaseygram@gmail.com  

Registration 
Grace Skinner 
registrar@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
 

Hot Pits 
Mark Ling 
mark@ 

checkmarkaccounting.com 

 Pre-Grid 
Julie Riehl 
360-513-6728 

julie.winslow1@gmail.com   

 

Safety 
 Adam Jacobsen 
360-751-5152 
mightymouseracing 
@yahoo.com  

Flag Chiefs 
Cathy Frasier 
cathygaryfrasier 
@gmail.com 

 
 

 Equipment Manager  
Scott Goodrich 
360-606-9447 
slgoodrich001 
@gmail.com   

Pace Car 
Tim Stanley 
503-693-8139 

tpfdsterling@gmail.com   

  Volunteer Coordinator 
Worker Registration 
Gail Fetterman 

gailfetterman@comcast.net 

Dash for Kids 
Signa Vernholm 
Dashforkids 
@gmail.com 
503-720-7971 

Auspuff 
Cathy Peters 
CascadeAuspuff 
@gmail.com 

  

Marketing 
Linda Blackburn 
360-513-9769 
Dragondreams21 
@gmail.com 

Webmaster 
Charles Freeborn 
webmaster@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org  

Gear Grinders 
Monte and Victoria Saager  

rally@ 
cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Parliamentarian 
Scott Faris 

safarismotor@gmail.com 

Membership 
Steve & Julie Powell 
503-632-3446 

steve@smytheco.com 

 
Calendar & Activities 

 

 
Enduro Committee 
Chris Heinrich 

chrisjheinrich@aol.com 

 
Banquet Chair 

 
Kim Kuzma McFarland 
kdkuzma@gmail.com 

 
Points Keepers 
Jamie Anderson 

 
 

Drivers Training Chair 
Brett McKown 
trackdayhpde@ 

cascadesportscarclub.org 

 
Historian 
OPEN 

 
 

Announcer 
OPEN 

Paddock Marshall 
OPEN 

Course Marshall 
OPEN 

Weigh Master 
Robert Paxman 

rpaxman111@yahoo.com 

Asst. Robert Klaus 
503-781-9235 

 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:president@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:cascadeauspuff@gmail.com
mailto:vicepresident@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:vicepresident@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:secretary@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:secretary@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:treasurer@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:vicepresident@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:vicepresident@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director1@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director1@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director3@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director3@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director4@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director4@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director2@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:director2@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:altdirector@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:altdirector@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:chrisjheinrich@aol.com
mailto:kayak.daved@gmail.com
mailto:brian.a.anderson27@gmail.com
mailto:brian.a.anderson27@gmail.com
mailto:president@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:president@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:president@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:mailtogailfetterman@comcast.net
mailto:mj@casabellagranite.com
mailto:mikes@patriotfire.com
mailto:kdkuzma@gmail.com
mailto:bonnieaarseth@gmail.com
mailto:tlynn571@msn.com
mailto:dragondreams21@gmail.com
mailto:dragondreams21@gmail.com
mailto:cfeague@msn.com
mailto:rsturbochargerservice@gmail.com
mailto:rsturbochargerservice@gmail.com
mailto:kaseygram@gmail.com
mailto:registrar@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:registrar@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:mark@checkmarkaccounting.com
mailto:mark@checkmarkaccounting.com
mailto:julie.winslow1@gmail.com
mailto:mightymouseracing@yahoo.com
mailto:mightymouseracing@yahoo.com
mailto:cathygaryfrasier@gmail.com
mailto:cathygaryfrasier@gmail.com
mailto:slgoodrich001@gmail.com
mailto:slgoodrich001@gmail.com
mailto:tpfdsterling@gmail.com
mailto:gailfetterman@comcast.net
mailto:Dashforkids@hotmail.com
mailto:Dashforkids@hotmail.com
mailto:CascadeAuspuff@gmail.com
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mailto:dragondreams21@gmail.com
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mailto:webmaster@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:webmaster@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:safarismotor@gmail.com
mailto:steve@smytheco.com
mailto:chrisjheinrich@aol.com
mailto:kdkuzma@gmail.com
mailto:trackdayhpde@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:trackdayhpde@cascadesportscarclub.org
mailto:rpaxman111@yahoo.com
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CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB CALENDAR 
www.cascadesportscarclub.org                                                                        

https://www.facebook.com/CascadeSportsCarClub/                                             

www.cascadegeargrinders.org    rally@cascadesportscarclub.org 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
       

  
  
  

      
       

GENERAL MEETING:  Cascade will hold all general membership club meetings on the FIRST 
SATURDAY of the month.  The place is STARK STREET PIZZA beginning at 7:30 P.M.  If the date 
falls on a Portland race weekend, the meeting will be at the track and the time may change from 
7:30 P.M. So PLEASE check the website and FaceBook for confirmation of the time.  Everyone is 
welcome!    Deadline for  the Auspuff  is the 15th of the month.  Please get your articles into editor.  
Our Banquet date for 2020 is being discussed and we will keep you advised. 

  

BOARD MEETINGS:  Cascade Board will hold the Board meeting at STARK STREET PIZZA       
at 5:30 P.M. There is always the chance this meeting may change.  PLEASE check the website 

and FaceBook for any changes in the time or location.  Anyone is welcome to come.  If you have 
something you want on the agenda please contact the President before the meeting day.  

 

2020 CASCADE RACE SCHEDULE 
 

October 17 45th Cascade 
Enduro 

 
GEARGRINDERS RALLY SCHEDULE 

SPECIAL EVENTS: 
    

  October 31  Ghouls Gambol 

  
 

  
 

COME DRIVE WITH US! 
 

Drive your own car on the track. 
HPDE / Track Days with classroom time: 

 

 

 

COMING UP 
                    

SPECIAL EVENTS 
At PIR 

  

 

Watch here for further notifications or check     

the website for new dates. 

Register by October 28 at: 
 http://msreg.com/CSCCOctoberRally 
Start Location:  Dealers Supply 
2345 NW Nicolai St., Portland, OR  97210 

http://www.cascadesportscarclub.org
https://www.facebook.com/CascadeSportsCarClub/
http://www.cascadegeargrinders.org
mailto:rally@cascadesportscarclub.org
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/45th-annual-cascade-enduro-portland-intl-raceway-sports-car-club-racing-733119
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/45th-annual-cascade-enduro-portland-intl-raceway-sports-car-club-racing-733119
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/cscc-2020-ghouls-gambol-dealers-supply-cascade-sports-car-club-road-rally-031521
https://www.google.com/maps/place/2345+NW+Nicolai+St,+Portland,+OR+97210/@45.5418997,-122.7018935,18z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x549509de1625b57f:0x1cb4da51a70a0ea6!8m2!3d45.5418612!4d-122.7012732
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Cascade Sports Car Club Board of  
Directors  

OCTOBER BOARD MEETING ï Sept 29, 2020  
General Meetings cancelled at this time 

Board Members present:  Vince Vavrosky, Brett McKown, Bob Peters, Brian Anderson, Charles Freeborn, Skip Yocom, Mark Ling, Linda 
Blackburn.  Absent Signa Vernholm alternate. 
Guest: Chris Heinrich, Gail Fetterman, Jamie Anderson, Grace Skinner, Kim McFarland, Mike Smith, Steve Powell, Cathy Peters,Emily Pixley.  
Membership:  Steve Powell:  

New members:  Steven announced the following new members; Tim Tomas, Scott Williams and Erin Willmoth, Chris Hale.  We will 
do email vote after they appear in Auspuff. 

Vote for Board and Outstanding member and Board vote will be done by MSR. 
Awards usually presented at the banquet will not be done this year.  We will keep for 2020 the Outstanding membership, Worker of 
the year, Presidentôs award and thank you cards for the committee people.  Cathy Peters has offered to do the thank you cards.  
Rally, as always, will take care of their trophies. 

E. Board:  Chris Heinrich:  Nothing has been decided at Conference level at this time for the meetings.  The concern is with the Canadians not 
being able to come across the border.  We will also be getting some type of refund on the insurance this year. 

Contest Board:   Brian Anderson:  Once Conference sends all of the rules to us, there will be an electronic vote set up with licensed Cascade 
drivers. 

Race Chairman:    Smith is accepting the Race Chairman for 2021.  Thank you, Mike.  He will check budgets from this year and present at a 
later date what we might look at budgeting for 2021.  We also are looking into setting a committee to look at other options to follow up 
with to make the next year more profitable.  EC said we received all the dates we requested for 2021.  The actual PIR dates will be 
released in the next couple of weeks. 

Enduro:   Chris Heinrich:  Lots of discussion on getting the food for workers and other aspects of setting this race up to make us binding with 
the COVID boundaries.  Chris is working on that.  There will be an Auspuff email on the idea of getting 5 or 6 people to   as pit crew 
for any team that might enter if they have positive pit crew to help.  This would apply to 2 and 4 Hour enduros only. 

Race Registrar:  Grace Skinner:  Discussion of using Speed Waiver for the Enduro.  Could start to use it for 2021. 
Drivers Training:   Brett McKown:  Thank you Brett, for stepping up for 2021. Brett will present ideas 2021 as we get closer to 2021 season.   
Banquet:  Kim McFarland:  Discussion of the new year is pending.  Kim has talked with Jess Heitman and she is looking at doing the same we 

had originally planned this year.  Thank you Kim for stepping up again. 
Points Keeper:  Jamie Anderson:  We will do the points as usual this year.  We need to recognize our workers for their help.  There was much 

discussion, but the cards will go out.  Jamie is doing a great job with points.  Thank you, Jamie, 
ROD/Worker Registrar:  Gail Fetterman:  We will set up food for the workers at the Enduro.  It will be brought in by a server so we stay with the 

COVID requirements. 
Website:  Charles Freeborn:  Up to date and will stay available until new webmaster steps up. 
Charity:   Signa Vernholm:  We need to look for a new person to run the charity part of Dash For Kids.  Signa has done a wonderful job for 

many years but needs to step out and take a break.  Thank you Signa for a great job.  There was discussion as to why Cascade is 
doing charity events.  Any answers? 

Auspuff:  Cathy Peters:  Great job!  Thanks Cathy.  She will do an e-blast for the voting of BoD and Outstanding membership.  She will also 
get a memo from Chris to put out a request for help at the Enduro and possible pit crew for a team car. 

Marketing:  Linda Blackburn:  We have enough printed material for next year.  Only thing necessary will be the cards with dates when we have 
them final.  It was voted down to publish with the PIR calendar.  We will leave it with marketing at this time.  The price of over $200 
seems to be too high.  There might be a possibility of negotiation. 

GearGrinders:  Victoria and Monte Saager:   They have agreed to stay in this position for another year.  Yeah!! 
New Busines:  We have several items we will discuss as we work through the end of this year with COVID putting boundaries on us.  We have 

a good compliment of Board members that will see the club through 2021 with the help of our membership.  Please volunteer if you 
can.  We need all the help we can get.  There needs to be much thinking outside the box in many ways if we are to keep racing, rally-
ing and having the socializing the club is known for.   

Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm 

Respectfully submitted, Linda Blackburn, Secretary Cascade Sports Car Club 

 
Email Vote October 5, 2020:  The Cascade Board unanimously voted approval of the following members to active membership: 
Tim Tomas, Scott Williams and Erin Willmoth, Chris Hale. 
Respectfully Submitted, Linda Blackburn, Secretary CSCC 
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Cascade Sports Car Club    2020 Bud Kinder Memorial Outstanding Member 

Dear Members, 
 
9ŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ǾƻǘŜǎ ƻƴ ŀƴ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ά.ǳŘ YƛƴŘŜǊ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ¢ǊƻǇƘȅ ŦƻǊ 
hǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇέΦ  {ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜΩǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴΣ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƭƻȅŀƭǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ 
dedication to the club during the year. The winner is presented with a perpetual trophy that they are allowed 
to keep for a year.   
 
Typically we select a committee to gather prospective nominees from eligible members.  That committee 
would then accept nominations.  Due to the lack of regular meetings and other club gatherings, we need to 
alter the procedure a bit this year.  I am asking you all to participate via phone, email, text, snail mail, or 
whatever means you desire.  We need to have a list of nominees by October 3rd latest.  That list then goes 
out to the membership for voting approximately October 15.  Votes need to be back by November 7th for 
tabulation.   The winner (most votes) is then chosen and will receive their award.  
 
I have included an excerpt from our Bylaws that better explains the procedures/requirements.  Some of these 
procedures are being slightly altered from a typical year.  The dates stated for Nominations and Voting 
represent our regular General meeting dates. 
 
2. Perpetual trophies will be presented at the Annual Banquet. These will be retained until the following 
Annual Banquet.  At this time, the previous winners will be presented with a trophy, which they may 
keep. 
 

    A.   BUD KINDER MEMORIAL TROPHY FOR OUTSTANDING MEMBERSHIP:  A committee consisting of 
the President, Membership Chairperson and a member selected from the floor, will be formed at the first 
General meeting of the year.  The committee will be responsible for presenting a list of nominees and 
their contributions to consider for presentation of the nominations for the Board of Directors.    
 

              This list will be published prior to their presentation to the club.  At this time, nominations will be 
accepted from the floor when accompaniÅÄ ÂÙ Á ×ÒÉÔÔÅÎ ÓÔÁÔÅÍÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÎÄÉÄÁÔÅÓȭ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎÓȢ   The 
following criteria are to be considered in nominating outstanding membership candidates: 

(1)  4ÈÅ ÃÁÎÄÉÄÁÔÅȭÓ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ÙÅÁÒȢ 
(2)  Participation in a variety of club activities. 
(3)  Loyalty and dedication to Cascade Sports Car Club. 
(4)  The ÐÒÉÏÒ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÎÏÔ ÔÏ ÂÅ considered for this award. 

 
As you can see, part of the procedure requires that when you nominate someone, you provide a short written 
statement explaining why you feel this member should receive the award.   Please think about and consider 
who among your fellow Cascade members is deserving of this award and submit their names and 
qualifications to me.   If you have questions or would like assistance with the process, please contact me.  I 
look forward to your response. 
 
Steve Powell 
Cascade Sports Car Club Membership Chair 
steve@smytheco.com 
503-970-3190 phone or text 
22154 Beavercreek Rd. 
Beavercreek, OR  97004 

mailto:steve@smytheco.com
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2021 Board of Directors Nominations 

 

Dear Cascade Sports Car Club members, 

LǘΩǎ once again time to start the process of electing your 2021 Cascade Sports Car Club Board of Directors.   
 
¢ƘŜ Ŏƭǳō Ƙŀǎ у .h5Ωǎ όǇƭǳǎ м ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜύΦ  ²Ŝ ŜƭŜŎǘ п ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊ ǘŜǊƳΦ  п ŀǊŜ ƴŜǿ 
and 4 return for their second year.  In a typical year, we elect a 5 member nominating committee at the 
August General Meeting.  Four committee members are selected from the membership and the fifth is the 
Membership Chairperson (me).   The job of the committee is to find prospective new BOD candidates.  
Nominations are accepted through early October.   
 
For review, I have included a brief summary of the usual process (taken from the bylaws). 
 
A 5 member nominating committee with one member being the membership chair shall be elected by the 
membership at the August General Meeting.  The committee is to present a slate of (whenever possible) 8 
nominees at the September Gen. Mtg.  Additional nominations can be accepted from the floor at the 
September and October meetings.  A brief summary of each nomiƴŜŜΩs qualifications is to be provided on the 
ballot.   Prior to October 15th the ballots are mailed to the membership to be voted on.  Votes are counted at 
the November meeting and the new board is announced.   
 
If you have questions regarding eligibility or want further information on the process, you can check out the 
Bylaws on the Cascade web site.  
 
Due to the club not being able to hold regular meetings, we are going to have to make adjustments to the 
process.  We are going to have to do this via phone, email, etc. We will use the calendar dates that represent 
our General meeting dates. 

Nominations must be sent, e-mailed, or phoned in to Steve Powell no later than October 3rd. 
That list then goes out to the membership for voting approximately October 15.  Votes need to be back by 
November 7th for tabulation.   
 
I ask that anyone interested in being (or willing to be) a board member to please contact me.  I will assist with 
the process and answer any questions regarding the responsibilities and expectations of the job.  Your club 
needs your participation.  We need new people, new energy, and new ideas and thoughts.  Please consider 
running for the Board. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Steve Powell 
Cascade Sports Car Club  Membership Chair 
503-970-3190 phone or text 
 mailto:steve@smytheco.com 
22154 Beavercreek Rd. 
Beavercreek, OR  97004 

mailto:steve@smytheco.com
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      2020 Dash for Kids was rough. But we did a great job for 
        the resources we had. It was wonderful to have all the help 
        of the workers, volunteers, drivers and sponsors working  
        together to put this event on. You are appreciated. 
    
        Looking forward to 2021 we need to be flexible. We have no 
idea what 2021 is going to look like and what restrictions will be in place. What feels good 
is our impact on local children.  
 
A SPECIAL BIG THANK YOU TO Blairco Heating and Air Conditioning, The Smythe Co., 
Norsk Racing, OnPoint Community Credit Union, Ooma, Inc, Patriot Fire Protection, Marque 
Motors, Casa bella Granite & Marble and Millennium Graphics and Forms. Please support 
and thank these generous businesses and individuals. 
 

Thank you for your help and support and see you at the track, 

Signa Vernholm 
dashforkids@gmail.com 
503-720-7971 

   

Dash for Kids 2020 

    

 The Community Transitional School in Portland, Oregon, is Cascade 
Sports Car Clubôs newest Dash for Kids Charity beneficiary.  The closure of 
schools during the Covid 19 crisis is even more   devastating for CTS.  You 
see, CTS serves children who experience ñhome insecurityò;  CTS  is home 
for the students it serves.  Across 5 school districts in Portland, CTS busses 
pick up students from their current housing situations and deliver them to a 
familiar, constant, structured environment every day.  School closure has 

meant for these children an even shakier foundation.    
 

 In past years, ñTipsò that were earned by CSCC  Volun-
teers who drove ñparts-pickupò golf carts at the annual PIR 
Swap Meet were donated to CTS and accounted for a signifi-
cant portion of their Budget.  We were unable to donate those 
ñtipsò this year.  Please, PLEASE be as generous as you pos-

sibly can with monetary donations to our Dash for Kids Charity through our 
Dash page on our CSCC website.  (hint: go to the bottom of the webpage)
Thank you. 

mailto:dashforkids@gmail.com
https://cascadesportscarclub.org/dash-for-kids-road-racing-charity/
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   Dash for Kids 

ONLINE AUCTION!!!! 
 I have 6 items available to the highest bidder. Auction will begin upon   
Auspuff publication and will end November 15th. Please email Signa at 
73.911S@comcast.net with your bid. I will let you know if you are the highest 
bidder.  
 Items will include description, expiration date (all providers have waived 
expirations date but I will still put it in the description), approximate retail value 
and minimum bid.  
 
1. AAA Oregon/Idaho: Membership for two at basic level for 1 year. No          
expiration date to activate. Retail Value $105. Must live either in Oregon or 
the southern 34 counties of Idaho. Primary and associate must live in the 
same household.   Minimum Bid $50 

 
2. Oaks Park: 4 Deluxe Ride Bracelets. No expiration date due to Covid-19. 
Closed at this time but plan to open in Spring of 2021.  Retail Value $99.80.   
Minimum Bid $50 
 
3. Lloyd Center Ice Rink: 4 passes for free Admission and Skate Rental. No      
expiration date due to Covid-19. Closed at this time but plan to open when the 
State lefts restrictions. Retail Value $84   Minimum Bid $42 
 
4. Bullwinkleôs  Wilsonville Family Fun Center:  2 -$20 gift cards plus One 
Large One Topping Pizza. No expiration due to Covid-19. Closed at this time but 
plan to open when the State lefts restrictions. Retail Value $60  Minimum Bid 
$30 
 
5. Enchanted Forest: 2 passes for admission for either an adult or child. At 
this time there is a 2 year expiration date but will be extended if needed. To 
make reservations please email info@enchantedforest.com Retail Value $29  
Minimum Bid $15 

6. Pittock Mansion: 2 passes for admission for either adult or child. At this 
time they are open on Thursday through Sunday. Present passes at admission 
office. Expiration date 9/30/2021  Retail Value $24   Minimum Bid $10   

 

mailto:73.911S@comcast.net
https://www.enchantedforest.com/covid-info-and-changes
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